
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 June 18, 2003 

 
 

Mr. Tony Zielinski  
Common Council Administration Manager 
City Clerk's Office 

City Hall, Room 205 
 
 

Dear Mr. Zielinski: 
 
The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common 

Council approval:     
 

Pilot Ordinance Evaluation Grant -- This resolution approves changes to 
the existing grant funded by the Batelle Organization.  Additional 
funding has been received and the grant has been extended for an 

additional nine months.  The purpose of the grant is to evaluate the 
feasibility, costs and effectiveness of the Pilot Project for lead based 
paint hazard control in residential property.      

 
Tobacco FACTS Grant - This is a new mini-grant funded by the State of 
Wisconsin.  The grant will sponsor a FACT event (Family and Community 

Town Suppers) in 2003.     
 

Coordinated Community Response Grant - Funded by the U.S. Department of 
Justice through the State of Wisconsin Office of Justice Assistance, 
this continuing grant will enhance and expand the Coordinated Community 

Response coordinated by the City of Milwaukee's Commission on Domestic 
Violence.   
 

Sexually Transmitted Diseases Grant - This resolution amends C.C. File 
020043 which approved the application, funding and expenditures to this 

grant.  An amendment is required because of additional funding being 
received.   
 

Lead Poisoning Prevention Grant - This is a continuing grant funded by 
the Centers for Disease Control through the State of Wisconsin Division 
of Health and Family Services.  The grant supports comprehensive and 

coordinated services to lead-poisoned children and their families. 
Position changes are included in the resolution. 
 

2003 Consolidated Contract - This amendment approves changes to the 2003 
Consolidated Contract, originally approved by C.C. File 021548.  

Additional funding is being received. Position changes are included in 
the resolution. 
 

 
   
    

 
 
 

 



All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   
 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
 

                              Janet Nell 
Administrative Specialist-Sr.  

Attachments 


